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COMMITTEE ON STANDARDS IN PUBLIC LIFE

TWO HUNDRED AND FOURTEENTH MEETING

THURSDAY 19 JUNE 2014 AT 10:00AM

GC05.1

1 HORSE GUARDS ROAD

LONDON SW1A 2HQ

MINUTE

Present:


Lord Bew, Chairman

Sheila Drew Smith OBE

Dame Denise Platt DBE
Dame Angela Watkinson
Patricia Moberly
Dame Margaret Beckett DBE MP
Lord Alderdice
Secretariat: 


Ruth Thompson, Secretary




Leila Brosnan, Senior Policy Adviser




Laurie Mousah, Policy Adviser
James Anderson, Secretariat Coordinator

Maggie O’Boyle, Press Officer
Apologies: 




David Prince CBE

Richard Thomas CBE
1. Electoral Commission

The Committee discussed ethical issues relating to the electoral system with Jenny Watson, Chair of the Electoral Commission, including individual electoral registration, postal votes, the requirement of identity cards at polling stations and the use of new technologies in elections.

2. Register of Interests

The Committee reviewed and updated the register of interests, and the registers of external meetings, gifts and hospitality were approved.
3. Ethical Standards for Providers of Public Services
The Secretariat updated the Committee following the publication of the Ethical Standards for Providers of Public Services report on Tuesday 17 June. The Committee discussed press reaction to and general reception of the report.
4. Reinforcing ethics in practice
The Secretariat updated the Committee on the progress of writing the report and on the circulation of invitations for the launch event. The Committee members offered certain revisions and suggestions for the final draft of the report, requesting less of a focus on training, a greater focus on induction, and the inclusion of references to Parliament in existing chapters as opposed to having a standalone chapter on Parliament.  The Committee also agreed to the separate publication of Public Ethics and Political Judgment rather than having it incorporate into the main report. The Committee and Secretariat agreed that a final draft would be submitted at the end of June, to be sent to be typeset on 3 July. 
5. Work Plan


The Committee discussed potential topics for future work. The Committee also discussed plans for an event to celebrate the 20th anniversary of the Committee and the Nolan Principles of Public Life.
6. Standards Check

The Standards Check was reviewed by the Committee.

7. AOB

The Chair and Secretary updated the Committee on the progress of recruiting a new member and informed them that the interviews will take place in early July. The Secretariat also updated the Committee about a recently requested FOI request and response regarding the fees and expenses of our Committee Chairs. 
Next meetings: The next Committee meeting will be held on Thursday 17 July at 10:00 am at 1 Horse Guards Road. 
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